
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes- 
OSCCC#994
Sept 29, 2020 6:30 p.m.
Telephone

Present
Board - Sheila Hedger, Carol Armstrong,  Sally Butler,  Rihana Peiman, Tom Armstrong
Property Manager- Barbara Ravanelli
Regrets - None 

Call to Order- Quorum/ Approval of Agenda
Confirmed Quorum and approval of Agenda

Approval of Previous Minutes 
Minutes approved by Sally, Sheila

Items for Approval/ Board Direction
Hydro Costs- the board agreed they need to clarify the hydro situation.  Since there is one meter, the 
allocation of costs needs to be resolved.  The board had agreed once this information is confirmed to 
agree to refer to our lawyer for proper legal documentation and assistance to resolve the meter issue.

It was confirmed that there is only one meter.  CCC994 is paying the hydro costs and is reimbursed 
for the owner portion months after it has already paid the bill.  This was discussed with the meeting 
with Nattan from Greatwise the first week of September however, there is no resolution or response 
to date.  It was agreed to consult the lawyer to ensure that ccc994 is not responsible for the hydro 
costs of the new development (townhouses).  They should have their own meter.  Ccc994 needs to 
be severed from the 120 townhouse units.
If a new meter is installed, it should be billed to Greatwise.
Barb to discuss further with Enercare.
Joint use agreement – the board does not believe that there is a significant impact to the building 
however the Board voted to refer to the lawyer for proper legal advice.  Greatwise is expected to pay 
for the legal fees for this transaction.  
GW sent a cheque for $4433 but not full amount.  Lien to be placed for unpaid balance.
AGM virtual meetings – Board was advised that a few AGM’s have been successfully run by CI.  
Approximate cost is $400 for the service.  Board agreed to use this service. 

Items Completed/Ongoing
The board received a list of Items Completed/Ongoing for the past month as noted in the meeting 
package:

- Smoke testing kits- Unit 101 refused entry.  Unit 201 test was deferred due to a Covid 19 test.  
The board agreed to proceed with the scheduled tests, and to give unit 101 an additional 
option to participate then document accordingly.  Units 101, 119, 201, 202

- Garage door failed again.  It has failed 3 times in the past month.  Pivotech was called to 
attend to the door.  Sheila acknowledged the work of Barb, other CI staff, Sally and herself to 
help resolve the issue.



- Water cam in unit 316.  Not yet able to determine where the water is coming from.  Resident is 
not opening the door or available for follow up.

- Mailbox numbers- Not done  Numbers to be provided to Rihana and unit 220 to install 
themselves

- Reserve Fund study – The board waiting for an update.  EXP engineer Karen scheduled for a 
walkabout on September 28th.  Update to be provided to board.  Engineer will provide more 
detailed comments.  

- MUA system – the board awaiting an update pending RFS.  Need to confirm building of new 
permanent dog house by GW.  PM to update in conjunction with RFS.

- Audit – The board waiting for an update.  Barb to provide update, and to ask for clarification 
regarding the hydro charges.

- Barb noted the warped wall on first floor.  Sheila confirmed this was a repair done after water 
damage.

Administration

Other Business from the Board

- Greatwise put up a security fence while they are pouring footings for the neighbouring 
townhouses.  GW did not advise the board or the residents.  Owners were upset that they did 
not know this was happening.  PM to follow up with lawyer and GW to confirm that the building 
needs to be advised when they are on the ccc994 property.  PM emailed Nattan directly.  
Waiting for reply.

- Rihana noted the smell in the yards due to dog poop.
- Building inspections to continue by Tom and Rihana.  Carol to email checklist to board.
- 106 requested approval to put up a fence for the puppy.  Board asked for specifications.
- Access to the gas meter by the gas company has been delayed.  Gas company does not come 

on site.  PM to confirm status.
-

Status Certificate – noted

Financial update – 

Current financial positions

Carol noted that there were some invoices missing in the report, but there are no concerns at this 
time.  Further research required regarding how hydro costs are processed and reimbursed.  As 
discussed, the billing for the different billings should be separate.  The garage door repairs will 
exceed the budget but overall no issues to date.

Agenda Items next meeting:
- The board waiting for a copy of the contract with the property management group and 

requested that the interpretation of the contract  be addressed in a future board meeting after 
the contract is received to ensure a clear understanding of the level of service and parameters.

Next meeting(s)
Tuesday October 27, 2020 6:30 
Phone

Adjournment


